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Kathy Hochul's funds top peers'

Her $587,292 in campaign cash is most among upstate congressional freshmen

By Brian Tumulty 

February 2, 2012
WASHINGTON — Democratic Rep. Kathy Hochul of the Buffalo area ended 2011 with more campaign cash than any of the three other congressional freshmen in western New York and the Southern Tier, according to reports filed with the Federal Election Commission.  Hochul, a former Erie County clerk from Amherst, ended December with $587,292.

That's $151,349 more than the $435,943 held by neighboring Republican Rep. Tom Reed of Corning, whose 29th Congressional District abuts Hochul's 26th District.

Further behind in the fundraising race were Onondaga Republican Rep. Anne Marie Buerkle with $390,686 and Oneida County Republican Rep. Richard Hanna with $308,550.

The Hudson Valley's two Republican freshmen in Congress — Nan Hayworth and Chris Gibson — topped their upstate colleagues. Hayworth, an ophthalmologist from Bedford, had $1.1 million as of Dec. 31. Gibson, a retired Army colonel from Kinderhook, had $702,022.

Veteran Democratic Rep. Louise Slaughter of Fairport had $362,753, and Democratic Rep. Brian Higgins of Buffalo had $501,599.

Former Democratic Rep. Dan Maffei from the Syracuse suburb of DeWitt, who is seeking a rematch with Buerkle after losing to her in 2010, ended the year with $420,211.  Other than Maffei, no challengers have emerged to run against the upstate region's congressional incumbents, largely because there's no way to know what the new congressional boundaries will be.

New York is losing two of its 29 House seats this year because of redistricting. The state's population grew slower than the rest of the nation over the last decade, and seats are being shifted to fast-growing states such as Texas.

Large sections of western New York lost population over the decade while other parts of the state, such as the Hudson Valley, gained people.  Political experts are expecting one congressional seat to be eliminated in New York City and one to be eliminated in upstate.

Slaughter has been lobbying for the creation of a Monroe County-based congressional district, but the state Legislature hasn't indicated how it plans to proceed.

The public interest group Common Cause New York supports congressional boundaries that would include a Rochester-based district, a Buffalo-Niagara Falls district, a rural western New York district and a Southern Tier district. That would give Higgins, Slaughter, Hochul and Reed separate districts.
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